Kentucky Proud opportunity expands for 4-H’ers.
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 The 2010 show season offers new incentives and premiums for 4-H youth livestock projects. These opportunities are part of a program from the Kentucky Department of Agriculture’s  Division of Show and Fair Promotion to ramp up the Kentucky Proud tagging system for 4-H’ers. The voluntary program, initiated to help build local brands and increase producers, will recognize 4-H Kentucky Proud Grand Champions for the first time at the 2010 Kentucky State Fair.  
Many livestock breeders and producers already participate in Kentucky Proud, the state’s official farm marketing program. To increase participation and recognition for 4-H projects, the state has created the Kentucky Proud Livestock Tag Program for animals bred from Kentucky stock.   
Kentucky livestock breeders who support 4-H projects can participate by purchasing a $5 tag for each project animal.  The blue ear tag certifies the animal comes from Kentucky breeding stock and qualifies the 4-H youth, who shows the animal, for cash premiums and greater opportunities for recognition.   

Under the new system, the Division of Show and Fair Promotion will continue to pay premiums to the top five place winners for sheep, hogs and goats that are not Kentucky-bred.  Beef projects are eligible up to third place.  Premiums for winners with Kentucky Proud tags will be for a greater amount and will be awarded to the top 10 finishers in sheep, hogs and goats and for the top seven places in beef.  Dairy will continue to receive recognition based on the Danish system with distinct premiums for Kentucky-bred and non-Kentucky-bred entries. Premiums for Kentucky Proud Grand Champions can be significant, and the title carries with it full marketing and advertising support from the Kentucky Proud program.  
A main goal of the program is to increase sales opportunities for quality Kentucky animals and to market those animals at a premium price.  

The program is being launched with a $10,000 grant from the Kentucky Proud program and is set up to become self-sustaining.  The $5 tag fee is projected to cover production costs, fund additional premiums for future Kentucky Proud Champions and support marketing efforts for Kentucky Proud youth livestock projects.  
For more information, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.  Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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